
  

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To: 
 

Mayor and City Council 

From: 
 

Michael Smith, Public Works Director 

Date: 
 

July 22, 2109 

Subject: 
 

Approval of a Contract Amendment with Blount Construction for 2019 
Pavement Resurfacing 

 
 
BACKGROUND 
At its January 28th meeting, the City Council approved a contract extension with Blount 
Construction in the amount of $3,235,000 plus a 10% contingency for 2019 pavement 
resurfacing.  Blount will complete the 50 streets in the original contract within the next few 
weeks. At the completion of paving the city will have a surplus of paving funds that could be 
used to pave additional streets at the contract unit prices, and Blount has indicated that they 
have the capacity to pave a few more streets before moving to other commitments.   
 
The following streets are recommended to be paved this year using surplus paving funds based 
on condition ratings and proximity to streets that are already being paved: 
 

Street Year Originally Programmed 
Meadowlake Drive 2020 
Meadowlake Lane 2020 
Kellogg Circle 2021 

 
The additional funding authorization necessary to pave these additional streets is estimated as 
follows: 
 

Paving cost for additional 3 streets including contingency:  $     390,000 
Credit for contingency from original contract    $    -115,000 
Cost above amount previously approvedl     $     275,000 

 
RECOMMENDED ACTION 
Staff requests authorization to increase the paving contract with Blount construction by an 
amount not to exceed $275,000 for the purpose of paving 3 additional streets.   
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